Resolution of the 

Association for Education and Rehabilitation of the

Blind and Visually Impaired, July 2008
New York State Licensure
Resolution Number 2008-2
WHEREAS, Many children and adults who are blind and visually impaired go without quality vision rehabilitation and orientation and mobility services due to the lack of trained professionals; and 

WHEREAS, State licensing of professionals provides a greater level of regulation and quality assurance for consumers; and 

WHEREAS, State licensing is a step towards third party reimbursement, which promotes greater access to vision rehabilitation services for children and adults who are blind and visually impaired; and 

WHEREAS, According to a recent review of the literature, “licensure is a boon to any field that becomes licensed (more people are attracted to the profession once licensure is enacted) and licensure is what the general public wants in their professionals” (Kleiner, 2006); and

WHEREAS, Orientation and mobility specialists and vision rehabilitation therapists have completed a university training program that includes a supervised practicum and an internship that makes them qualified to provide services to children and adults who are blind and visually impaired; and 

WHEREAS, The New York State Senate has agreed with the above stated need for licensing and to that end, has unanimously passed Senate Bill  S5308 during the 2008 legislative session; and

WHEREAS, The New York State Assembly will take up this bill and if passed, will send it to the desk of Governor David Paterson, a champion of disability rights and New York’s first visually impaired governor, to be signed into law; and

WHEREAS, Establishing licensure in New York State will set an example for other states to follow; now, therefore, be it
RESOLVED, That on this 27th day of July, 2008, in the city of Chicago, Illinois, the Association for Education and Rehabilitation of the Blind and Visually Impaired (AER), in their strategic plan, will explore how to support licensure for all vision rehabilitation professionals.
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